MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Thursday, February 5, 2009

Department of Transportation

Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Richard Barton, (by written proxy), Henry Crawford, Eileen Daily (by written proxy), Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), George Oleyer (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Donna Cathey, Gregg Cogswell, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, Susan Hamilton, DebraLee Hovey, Christine Keller, Kevin Kane, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name
Affiliation

Valerie LaMotte
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Gary Lukasewski
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Rick Rodriguez
New Haven Police Department


John Suchy
Liquor Control Division, Department of Consumer Protection
Minutes of the January 8, 2009 Meeting ( I )

The meeting was called to order at 3:03 p.m. by Mr. Henry Crawford, JJAC Member.  The Minutes of the January 8, 2009 Meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.  

Presentation on Combating Underage Drinking ( II )

Mr. John Suchy, Director of the Department of Consumer Protection/Liquor Control Division, provided an update on the Division’s activities and accomplishments that have been completed under the Combating Underage Drinking Program.  The Division currently has a $90,000 grant that supports law enforcement and regulatory enforcement activities such as alcohol compliance checks, special investigations, and focused inspections of liquor establishments for the purpose of preventing alcohol sales to minors.  Under this grant during the past year, Liquor Control agents partnered with police officers and trained minors and conducted 553 compliance checks of liquor outlets in 37 Connecticut cities and towns.  Of the 553 compliance checks, 419 passed by not selling to the minor.  All of the other 134 establishments that were alleged to have sold alcohol to the minor were referred to the Liquor Control Commission and given the opportunity to address the charges in an administrative hearing.  The JJAC was impressed with the Liquor Control Division’s successes under this grant and expressed support for continued efforts. 
Update on the Combating Underage Drinking Media Campaign ( III )

Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported that White Light Advertising is progressing with the planned statewide Combating Underage Drinking Media Campaign.  The specific mission is to make parents and other adults aware of adolescent drinking behaviors, the impact of alcohol on teen brain development, and state laws against underage drinking.  The campaign includes using radio, television and billboard spots/advertisements as well as the launching of a website.
Review of the Funds Allocation Sheets ( IV )

The JJAC reviewed the latest revision/update of the JJAC Funds Allocation Worksheet that summarizes the allocation of annual awards of federal funds to the State of Connecticut under the Title II–Formula Grants Program, Title V–Community Prevention Grants Program, Juvenile Accountability Block Grants (JABG) Program and Enforcing Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL)–Formula Grants Program.  This review provided the JJAC with the current accounting and listing of available funds for programming decisions. 

Action on the 2009 Enforcing Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL) Block Grants Program ( V )

Following the discussion on the EUDL Program and a review of the EUDL Funds Allocation Sheet, the JJAC unanimously approved the 2009 EUDL plan and application for submittal to OJJDP by the due date of 2/17/09.
Update from the Subcommittee on DMC (Disproportionate Minority Contact) ( VI )

Ms. Valerie LaMotte reported that the meeting of the Subcommittee on DMC, scheduled for January 28, 2009, was cancelled due to inclement weather.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 25, 2009.  The draft PowerPoint presentation that will be used in the planned meetings with key system leaders will be reviewed along with the final piece of study data on the decision point of violation of probation.
Action on the 2009 Juvenile Accountability Block Grants (JABG) Program ( VII )

Following the discussion on the JABG Program and a review of the JABG Funds Allocation Sheet, the JJAC unanimously approved the 2009 JABG plan and application for submittal to OJJDP by the due date of 3/3/09.

Action on the 2009 Title V-Community Prevention Grants Program ( VIII )

Following the discussion on the Title V Program and a review of the Title V Funds Allocation Sheet, the JJAC unanimously approved the 2009 Title V plan and application for submittal to OJJDP by the due date of 3/31/09.

Action on the 2009 Title II-Formula Grants Program ( IX )

Following the discussion on the Formula Grants Program and a review of the Formula Grants Funds Allocation Sheet, the JJAC unanimously approved the 2009 Formula Grants plan and application for submittal to OJJDP by the due date of 3/31/09.

Update on the Juvenile Jurisdiction Policy and Operations Coordinating Council ( X )
Ms. Valerie LaMotte provided an update on the Juvenile Jurisdiction Policy and Operating Coordinating Council (JJPOCC).  The JJPOCC met at the Legislative Office Building on January 6, 2009 and approved the recommendations made by its subcommittees to be included in the JJPOCC Report to the General Assembly.

Other Business ( IX )

Members were reminded that the next JJAC Business Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 5, 2009 at 2:30 p.m. in the Department of Transportation (DOT) Conference Room A.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:44 p.m.

The minutes were prepared by Gary Lukasewski.

PAGE  
3

